

September 2025

Dear Parent/Carer

To support our Year 11s further and develop their learning beyond the classroom we are launching the Prepare to Perform Programme (P2P). The programme will include after-school sessions run by subject staff to give students additional support, guidance and focus to help them prepare for their upcoming examinations. The aim is to provide students with an opportunity to speak to staff and work with them beyond the classroom to aid revision and confidence, and to do all we can to help them prepare for their exams next summer.

We have scheduled the after-school revision sessions so that they complement what the students need most at the time. For example, subjects that have NEAs may have clusters of weekly after school sessions in a half term to support their deadlines but other subjects who are exam based will have them nearer key assessment points. We have also included dates of all the PE fixtures, extracurricular activities and college and careers events, because we believe it is important for students' well-being that they can participate in these.

The P2P calendar is attached to this letter and will be issued to parents and students at the start of each term. A link to the calendar will also be provided in a monthly P2P newsletter that will commence in October so you can see any updates.

Some key points about after school sessions:

- We recommend that students attend these sessions to support their studies. Students who engage
 with this programme will benefit greatly from it and will feel more prepared for their final exams,
- After school sessions start by 2.55pm. We suggest students bring a snack and a drink that they can have before the session starts,
- Sessions will finish by 4pm at the latest,
- Sometimes there will be two shorter, 30min focused sessions to allow students to visit more than one department,
- Class teachers will be able to advise students on which room to go to. Usually, it is their normal classroom for that subject.
- If a student is unable to attend because they are already committed to another enrichment activity either in or outside of school, they can collect the resources at the beginning of the revision session

If you have any questions about the P2P programme, please contact myself or Mr Wilkinson as Year Leader of Year 11.

Yours faithfully,

Miss J Skinner